    NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 8TH MARCH  2010
Present: - A. Trim . S. Steel.  R. Cox. M-C Oswald-Jones F. Boucher  J.Childs
1
Apologies for absence


None.
2
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda


None.

3
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest


None.


4
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 11th January 2009 were approved and signed as a correct record.

5
Matters Arising from Minutes

5.1
The street light on the corner of Lewson Street has been rewired and fitted with a new photocell and new lamp.

5.2.
The precept request form has been filled in and returned to Swale Borough Council.         
5.3.
McKenzie KCC has been contacted regarding what had been done for the parish under their winter service policy and plan, still awaiting response.

5.4.
Grant money of £2000 (two thousand pounds) has been received from Cllr.Andrew Bowles’ delegated member’s budget.

5.5.
The directional sign for the Church of St. Mary has been ordered.
5.6.
The Trefoil street sign has been ordered.


5.7.
The cedarwood bungalow has been demolished and safety works completed at Norton Ash Nursery.
.

5.8
Cones have been placed outside the entrance to Norton Ash Nursery by KHS preventing lorries parking overnight.  It was noted that the lorries have now moved into lay-bys on the A2. KHS to be contacted regarding this issue.
5.9.
A salt bin has been delivered and placed inside the entrance to the playing field.


5.10
A request has been made to SBC for the balance of the parish grant £235.00 (two hundred and thirty five pounds) to be used for bulbs and shrubbery.
5.11
Quotes have been obtained from various electricity suppliers due to EDF enforcing a standard charge on street lighting.  It was agreed to change energy suppliers to E-on.
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6
Parish Maintenance Scheme

6.1
KCC reported that four soakaways in Norton Lane are blocked and correctional work will be carried out.

6.2.
Litter has again been reported to SBC from parked lorries at the entrance of Norton Ash Nursery, prior to the cones being placed.


6.3
Litter has been reported to SBC and cleared on A2 opposite Norton Garage through to Teynham.

6.4.
Litter has been reported and cleared from Norton Lane.

6.5.
A request has been made to KHS for pipework that goes into the field at the corner of The Plough to be cleaned, to help prevent flooding on the road.
 

6.6
KCC had been contacted again regarding the damaged ‘Give Way’ sign at the bottom of Norton Lane and the ‘Norton’ sign that has been damaged on the corner of Tickham Lane.
6.6.
A pot hole in Provender Lane has been reported and completed.

6.7.
A pot hole under the Post box in Lewson Street has been completed.

6.8.
It was agreed to make enquires regarding solar lighting for the street lights.

7.
Planning
Permission has been granted following an appeal by Ms Neaves and Mr. J Risdon site at Stuppington Farmhouse, Straight Hill, Norton, Sittingbourne, Kent ME9 OHD.  The appeal was breach of planning control as alleged in the notice is: without planning permission the carrying out of engineering works and the change of use of land to form an access road across farmland from Norton Road to Stuppington Farmhouse.
Newnham Parish Council has contacted the Chairman of Norton Buckland and Stone Parish Council regarding the activities of the scramble motorbike track at Newnham.  The track has already been used for 13 days which would leave one more day this year before the permitted rights of the 14 day use are exceeded.  They have informed SBC and also reported that the surrounding roads have been left in an awful state, covered in mud with drains blocked causing flooding and creating a danger for road users.
9
Councillor’s Reports

None.





10
Correspondence
10.1  
Cllr. Andrew Bowles, Leader of Swale Borough Council has been contacted and will be attending the Annual Parish Meeting on 26th April 2010. It was agreed to supply complimentary wine and light refreshments.

10.2
The official opening of Cherry Fields at Lynsted has taken place on 25th February 2010.
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10.3
Norton Open Gardens organised by The Friends of St. Mary Church will be held on Sunday 6th June.  The Parish Council agreed to support this event as much as possible.

10.4.
A request from CiLK Volunteer Fundraiser has been received requesting a donation to assist them to continue with their Mobile Information Centre and Clerical Support.  This is an organisation of and for Disabled People which has visited our area on several occasions.  A vote was taken and the sum of £50 (fifty pounds) will be donated.
10.5
An invitation to join Action with Communities in Rural Kent for the sum of £65.00 

(sixty five pounds) was received which The Parish Council declined.

10.6.
A request has been received from Citizens Advice Bureau in Faversham for a donation, The Parish Council declined as they made a donation in May 2009.

10.7.
It was noted that the following primary schools will proceed with federation on Tuesday 30th March 2010.  Lynsted & Norton, Milstead & Frinsted, Selling.

11.
Finance

11.1
The balance of the bank account as at 11 February 2010 was £4815. 80p.
11.2.
The following cheques were approved and signed:-

000366   Norton Village Hall Committee Hire of Hall 08/03/2010        £   8.   00


000367   Clerks Wages & Expenses



         £598.  40




12
Any other Business

It was agreed that the Parish Council will provide complimentary wine and light refreshments for the Annual Parish Meeting on Monday 26th April 2010.
12
Items for next meeting
None

13
Date of Next Meeting

The Annual Parish Meeting will be held on Monday 26th April 2010 in Norton Village Hall at 7.30p.m.

The next Parish Council Meeting will be the Annual Parish Council Meeting to be held in Norton Village Hall on Monday 10th May 2010 at 7.30 pm.

Meeting closed at 8.40p.m.
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